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February 21, 2024 

VIA E-MAIL 

Shannon F. Wheeler, Chairman 
Nez Perce Tribe 
P.O. Box 305 
Lapwai, Idaho 83540 

Re: Nez Perce Tribe Gaming Ordinance Amendment 

Dear Chairman Wheeler 

This letter responds to your January 8, 2024 request for the National Indian Gaming Commission 
(NIGC) Chairman to review and approve the Nez Perce Tribe (Tribe) Gaming Ordinance amendment.  

The Nez Perce Executive Committee adopted Resolution NP 23-482 on September 26, 2023 
amending the Tribe’s Gaming Ordinance, and an error correction was made by the Tribe on January 8, 
2024. The amendments include bringing the Gaming Ordinance into compliance with 25 C.F.R. Parts 556 
and 558 and the recently published final rules related to defining Key Employees and Primary 
Management Officials. 

Thank you for bringing the gaming ordinance to our attention and for providing us with a copy. 
The ordinance is approved as it is consistent with the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act and NIGC 
regulations. If you have any questions concerning this letter or the ordinance review process, please 
contact Staff Attorney Danielle Wu at danielle.wu@nigc.gov. 

Sincerely, 

E. Sequoyah Simermeyer
Chairman

Cc: Julie Kane, Tribal Attorney, Nez Perce Tribe 
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